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Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 12 JAN. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

Brethren,

THE 2007 MIDWINTER MEETING 17 - 20 Jan, 2007 is being held at the Phoenix Grand Hotel in Salem, Oregon. NOTE: GROUP RATE RESERVATIONS CUT OFF DATE: 17 DECEMBER 2006. Contact: Phoenix Grand Hotel: Phone 1-503-540-7800 or 1-877-540-7800 or www.phoenixgrandhotel.com . For group rates mention "National Sojourners 

Convention.
If you've ever heard of our Brother Robert Burns, you would most likely connect him to one of his most famous and heard around the world works. 

 I'm speaking of Auld Lang Syne.  Sung and read by thousands of people on  New Years eve and on other special occasions, particularly Robert Burns 

 birthday.  He lived a short but very noteworthy life and is particularly noted for observing humanity, with is attributes and foibles. Brother 

 Robert Burns lived  from January 25, 1759 - July 21, 1796.  This month Scots and many Masons around the world will come together on or near Burns birthday and sing his songs and read his poetry.  By the time most of you read this you'll have missed the opportunity to attend such an event in this area on Saturday 13 January.  That's when hundreds of people will enjoy a great evening saluting Robert Burns.  Here is one of his famous pieces which has had the wording modified  by Rob Morris to reflect some of the sentiment of our Fraternity.

                    Masonic Auld Lang Syne

                        by Rob Morris

 "We do not sigh for pleasures past,

 Nor fondly, vainly pine;

 Yet let us give one memory

 To Auld Lang Syne.

 For Auld Lang Syne my dear,

 For Auld Lang Syne;

 Ah, who like us can sing the days

 Of Auld Lang Syne!

 With Gavel, Trowel, Gauge we work

 With Level, Square, and Line;

 Come join the Chain of Love, and sing

 Of Auld Lang Syne!

 'Twas sweet when evening's shadows fell --

 How bright our lights did shine!

 Down from the East to hear the words

 Of Auld Lang Syne.

 The 'Prentice knocked with trembling hand,

 The Craft sought Oil and Wine,

 The Master stood, and nobly fell,

 In Auld Lang Syne.

 With step so true, with form upright,

 We drew the Grand Design;

 'Twas well we knew "to square the work,"

 In Auld Lang Syne.

 A tear to them, the early dead,

 Fond memory would consign;

 We dropped the green sprig o'er their head,

 In Auld Lang Syne.

 And till the Master call us hence

 To join the Lodge Divine,

 Let's sometimes give a grateful thought

 To Auld Lang Syne."

So my Brothers as we enter another New Year, I wish for each of you and yours Health, Happiness and Prosperity.  May the best you've ever seen be 

the worst you'll ever see.

    Sl'ante vagh,

 Joe MacIntyre

From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,
If you have not paid your dues, please do so. If you have an email address, please make sure I have it so I can send you any updates and information. Also, if you are content to receive the monthly newsletter by email only, let me know as well as it will save the chapter postage.
John
Highlights of the Last Meeting
The meeting opened at 1900 8 DEC 06 by President Joe MacIntyre with the members, ladies and guests as listed on the Muster Report. It was moved by Joe Illes and passed to forego the reading of the minutes of the NOV meeting. Treasurers Report was read, balance on hand: $1425.38 Correspondence was read, consisting of an email from the Master of William H. Upton Naval & Military Lodge inviting us to their Stated Meeting in which a DeMolay Legion of Honor would be presented to a sojourning brother, and a Christmas Party invite from chapters 40 and 534. Committee Reports: none.  Membership applications: Mr. Alex Jordan. The following candidates were initiated: Mr. Richard Dexter. Unfinished Business: 
None. New Business:
It was moved by John Gray and passed unanimously to accept Mr. Jordan’s application. The President presented LTC Bill Biscomb with a Past Presidents pin and certificate. Guest Speaker: The President introduced our guest speaker, fellow Sojourner CAPT Scott Bowden, who is stationed at Submarine Squadron 17. CAPT Bowden discussed current Navy issues, told the story of Wilbur “Spider” Webb who was aboard the battleship Oklahoma for one day when the attack on Pearl Harbor occurred. Webb evacuated from the sinking ship through a porthole and later became an enlisted Navy pilot, flying in missions throughout the Pacific. His toughest day as a pilot came over the Marianas, when he shot down six Japanese planes and assisted in the downing of two others. In the battle Webb’s goggles and helmet were shot off. Webb didn’t talk much about his own heroism, instead he always said that his lost shipmates on Oklahoma, the ones he knew for only a day, were the true heroes. Webb’s story, CAPT Bowen said, relates directly to the Navy’s mission today. The enemies then and now desire to rule by tyranny and today’s sailors, stationed in Iraq and Afghanistan, are doing their part to preserve freedom. Like Webb and all veterans, those in uniform today know the tyranny in this world must be defeated. CAPT Bowden’s talk was well received. Announcements: 
It was announced that Gordon Sumner suffered a fall, but is doing fine.  The President wished everyone a Merry Christmas. There being no further business, the meeting ended at 2000, peace and harmony prevailing.

There was no meeting of the Lewis and Clark Heroes Camp.
General Information and Announcements

From Brother Joe Illes:

Brethren....

I offer the following for information as an alternative way to travel to 

Salem for the mid-year meeting 17-21 Jan...

I bought an AMTRAK ticket today, one way for $23...The travel time is about 

1-2 hours longer than if I drove. However, I have the advantage of a 

relaxing trip rather than a drive in I-5..Dining Car, Club Car, etc...

The Train originates in Seattle..I will leave Tacoma at 1030 and arrive in 

Salem at 1515 hrs.. Guys, it is worth looking into!! Please pass this on to 

those folks for whom I do not have an e-mail address..Thanks!!

Go to AMTRAK on the internet... You can buy your ticket there and make your 

reservation at the same time!!  Hope to CU on the Choo-Choo!!! 

Info on Wilbur “Spider” Webb:
The “Bounty Hunters” of Fighting Two (VFA-2) can trace their roots back to the beginning of carrier aviation itself.  From 1922 to 1927, it was the first squadron to be deployed aboard an aircraft carrier, the USS LANGLEY.  On board, the squadron’s early biplanes were painted with a red, white, and blue stripe called a “Langley Stripe.”   More than 80 years later, the Langley Stripe is still proudly displayed on the squadron’s F/A-18Fs.

VFA-2 “Fighting Two” Spider Webb Award

In May of 1938, Wilbur B. Webb of Ardmore, Oklahoma, enlisted in the Navy following high school graduation.  He completed boot camp training in San Diego, California, and was assigned to the gunnery division of the battleship USS COLORADO (BB-45).  Wilbur was determined to ultimately win his Navy wings as an enlisted pilot and work his way up as a rear seat gunner/radioman.  Persistence paid off and his request for flight school became a reality in June 1942 when he reported to Naval Air Station Pensacola, Florida, for flight training.

In July 1943, “Spider” Webb received his “wings of gold” in Pensacola.  He received operational fighter training at Naval Air Station Green Cove Springs flying the F4F Wildcat.  In December, “Spider” joined VF-2 at Hilo, Hawaii. His squadron was assigned to Air Group TWO (CAG-2) deployed aboard the USS HORNET (CV-12) in March 1944 for strikes against the Palau islands.  “Spider” participated in strike after strike in the ensuing months. On 19 June 1944 he gained instant fame during the “Marianas Turkey Shoot.”

While returning to the HORNET from a strike on Agana, his flight crossed the Orote Peninsula. “Spider” spotted a downed pilot in a raft, 100 yards off shore.  While flying RESCAP for the downed aviator, “Spider” glanced up to the ridge of the mountains on Guam and spotted a long line of Japanese VAL aircraft heading for the nearby Japanese airstrip.  Immediately “Spider” picked up the radio and said “any American fighter near Orote Peninsula, I have forty Jap planes surrounded and need help.”

Single-handedly, he attacked the Japanese formation.  By the time he was done he had shot down eight Japanese aircraft, all below an altitude 100 feet and at ranges as close as 30-100 feet.  Following “Spider's” return to the carrier, it was discovered that the landing gear of his F6F Hellcat had been shot out, his canopy and goggles had been shot off, and there were 147 bullet holes in his aircraft.  Yet “Spider” did not receive a scratch.  His plane was pushed over the side after all the spare parts were removed.  For his action, Admiral Mitscher recommended “Spider” for the Congressional Medal of Honor.  After nine months of combat action, VF-2 was relieved at sea, compiling a total of 261 aerial victories and over 200 aircraft destroyed on the ground.

In 1958, “Spider” was designated the most highly decorated enlisted man in the Navy during World War II.  He holds 27 awards including the Navy Cross, two Distinguished Flying Crosses and nine Air Medals.  “Spider” is now retired and lives with his wife, Clio, in Fort Worth, Texas.

The first W.B. “Spider” Webb leadership award was given in 1997. Today, this award is presented at every Change of Command ceremony to the Bullet Junior Officer whose qualities best emulate the leadership, dedication, courage, and aviation ability embodied by “Spider” Webb.

        Source:  http://www.lemoore.navy.mil/vfa-2/webb.html
From Olympic Chapter 539:
The January meeting is at 1200 on Wednesday, January 24 at the Paradise Restaurant in Sequim.

VA News:

Most military retirees, SBP annuitants, and disabled veterans received a 3.3% COLA 2007 effective on 1 DEC 06. It will appear in the 2 JAN checks.
 IMMIGRANT RECRUITMENT:  According to Pentagon officials the armed 

 forces, already struggling to meet recruiting goals, are considering expanding the number of non-citizens in the ranks and putting more immigrants on a faster track to US citizenship if they volunteer. Foreign citizens serving in the US military is a highly charged issue, which could expose the Pentagon to criticism that it is essentially using mercenaries to defend the country. Other analysts voice concern that a large contingent of non-citizens under arms could jeopardize national security or reflect badly on Americans' willingness to serve in uniform. The idea of signing up foreigners who are seeking US citizenship is gaining traction as a way to address a critical need for the Pentagon, while fully absorbing some of the roughly one million immigrants that enter the United States legally each year. The proposal to induct more non-citizens, which is still largely on the drawing board, has to clear a number of hurdles. So far, the Pentagon has been quiet about specifics-including who would be eligible to join, where the recruiting stations would be, and what the minimum standards might involve, including English proficiency.
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